
 

 

Statement to confirm revocation of Supplementary 

Planning Documents and Planning Briefs 

 

In accordance with Regulation 15 of the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England 

Regulations) 2012 notice is hereby given that Gloucester City Council revoked the following 

documents on 19th November 2020: 

 

Document  Reason  

Gloucester Docks planning brief (2006) Development mainly complete.  

Greater Blackfriars planning brief (2009) Area subject to Local Development 

Order and partial constructed.  

Greater Greyfriars planning brief (2010) Development complete. 

Industrial Sites - Bristol Road/Tuffley 

Crescent planning brief (2003) 

Planning permission secured and 

development partially completed.  

Kwiksave Site - Northgate Street planning 

brief (2004) 

Development complete.  

Land East of Waterwells Business Park 

planning brief (2009) 

Out of date and partially developed.  

Relocation of Court Sites to Great 

Western Road planning brief (2004) 

No longer being pursued by Ministry for 

Justice. 

SPG 1 – Sustainable urban drainage 

systems (2004) 

Considered outdated by technical 

officers.  

SPG 2 – Travel plans (2004) County Council have more up to date 

guidance.  

SPG3 – Standards for the sub-division of 

houses  

Out of date. Written Ministerial 

Statement March 2015 introduced new 

optional national technical standards.   

SPG5 – Lifetime homes  Out of date. Written Ministerial 

Statement March 2015 introduced new 

optional national technical standards. 



Interim adoption ‘Development Affecting 

Sites of the Historic (Archaeological) 

Environment SPD (August 2008)  

Superseded by NPPF  

Interim adoption ‘Telecommunications 

Development’ SPD (August 2008)  

Superseded by NPPF.  

Views of Robinswood Hill and other high 

ground from Hempsted" SPD (March 

1996)  

Superseded by JCS and evidence base 

including Landscape Characterisation 

Assessment and Sensitivity.  

 

As required under Regulation 15 all physical and digital copies of the documents have been 

removed from the Council Offices and the Council’s website.  

If you have any queries please contact us on 01452 396 396 and ask for Planning Policy, or 

email cityplan@gloucester.gov.uk  
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